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London River House, Royal Pier Road,  
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BOB BAKER 
CHIEF HARBOUR MASTER 

 

EXPIRY DATE: 1
st
 August 2019 

TO RECEIVE FUTURE NOTICES TO MARINERS BY E-MAIL, 

PLEASE REGISTER VIA OUR WEBSITE www.pla.co.uk 
Telephone calls, VHF radio traffic, CCTV and radar traffic images may 

be recorded in the VTS Centres at Gravesend and Woolwich 
 

All Current Notices to Mariners can be found here - 
http://www.pla.co.uk/Safety/Regulations-and-Guidance/Notices-to-

Mariners/Notices-to-Mariners  

 

UPPER POOL 

ST SAVIOURS SWING FOOTBRIDGE 

BRIDGE ARCH CLOSURE 
 

This Notice to Mariners supersedes Notice M82 of 2018 
 

Contractors will continue to conduct maintenance works to St Saviours Footbridge, with 

completion expected before August 2019. In order to facilitate these works scaffolding will be 

constructed underneath the footbridge and will render the arch closed at all states of tide. 
 

Arches closed to navigation will be marked in accordance with the Port of London Authority 

Thames Byelaws 2012 namely:  
 

• By day, three red discs 0.6 metres in diameter at the points of an equilateral 

triangle with the apex downwards and the base horizontal 

• By night, three red lights in similar positions to the discs displayed by day. 
 

Further details will be broadcast by London VTS on VHF Channel 14. 
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